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The Honourable Mr Paul T K Lam, GBS, SC, JP
Secretary for Justice

27 August 2025

Dear Secretary for Justice,

I am pleased to submit to you the Yearly Review of the Prosecutions Division for 2024.

2024 was a significant year of progress and achievement for the Division. Aside from
enhanced operational efficiency, the Division hosted the 11" Asia and Pacific Regional
Conference of the International Association of Prosecutors. The conference served as
a meaningful platform through which we engaged our international counterparts to
exchange knowledge and experience on the prosecution of emerging technology crimes.
We also took pride in showcasing to the international community Hong Kong's proactive
efforts in maintaining a robust legal system under the “One Country, Two Systems” principle
while enjoying staunch support from our motherland.

Importantly, officers of the Division have continued to serve the community and
uphold the rule of law with integrity, dedication, and professionalism. We will continue
our fervent pursuit of justice with prosecutorial independence as the cornerstone of
our operations. At the same time, we will remain highly committed to maintaining
transparency and accountability while discharging our duties fairly, impartially, and
professionally.

May | take this opportunity to express my sincere gratitude to you and my colleagues
for the continued and unwavering support | have received throughout the year. | am
honoured and proud to join hands with you all in safeguarding peace and prosperity for
the future of Hong Kong.

Yours sincerely,

(Maggie Yang)
Director of Public Prosecutions
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